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Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board

May 28, 2019,

Matthew Arms

Acting Director of Environmental Planning
Port of Long Beach

4801 Airport Plaza Drive

Long Beach, CA 90815

CHANGE OF VENUE NOTIFICATION FOR THE TENTATIVE AMENDMENT TO WASTE
DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS (WDRs) FOR PORT OF LONG BEACH MIDDLE HARBOR
REDEVELOPMENT PROJECT (FILE NO. 09-204)

Dear Mr. Arms,

On April 9, 2019, the California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region
(Regional Water Board) transmitted the tentative Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs) for Port
of Long Beach Middle Harbor Redevelopment Project to allow the use of the Slip 3 borrow area
as a disposal site for the material that accumulates in the East Basin. No comments were received
pertaining to the tentative WDRs. The April 9" letter also informed you that the June Board
meeting would be located at the Port of Long Beach. The purpose of this letter is to notify you that
the venue for the June Board meeting has been changed to the City of Camarillo, 601 Carmen
Drive, Camarillo, California. The date and time of the public hearing remain the same.

In accordance with administrative procedures, the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control
Board at a public meeting to be held on June 13, 2019, at 9:00 a.m., at the City of Camarillo,
601 Carmen Drive, Camarillo, California., will consider the previously distributed Tentative
Amendment. The Board will hear any testimony pertinent to these discharges and the tentative
requirements. It is expected that the Board will take action at the hearing; however, as testimony
indicates, the Board at its discretion may order further investigation. The agenda for the meeting
will be posted on the Los Angeles Regional Water Control Board’s website

(https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles/board info/agenda/index.shtml)

approximately one week prior to the meeting.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (213) 620-2083 or via email at
cris.morris@waterboards.ca.qov
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Mr. Matthew Arms -2-

Sincerely, mﬂ//
Cris Morris, P.E., P.M.P.
Watershed Regulatory Section Chief

CC.

Elizabeth Payne, Water Quality Certification Unit, SWRCB
Melissa Scianni, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
Allan Ota, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency

Theresa Stevens, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

Lisa Mangione, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

Szijj, Antal, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

Bryant Chesney, National Marine Fisheries Service

Loni Adams, California Department of Fish and Wildlife
Carol Roberts, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service

Larry Simon, California Coastal Commission

Annalisa Moe, Katherine Pease, Heal the Bay

James Vernon, Dylan Porter, and Janna Morimoto, Port of Long Beach
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